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Essex, ON N8M 1Y6 
mbirch@countyofessex.ca 
 
BY EMAIL 

November 8, 2023 

RE: Safety Audit 

Dear Mary Birch, 

At its Regular Council Meeting held on November 6, 2023, Council discussed an item of New 
Business brought forward by Councillor Verbeek. In particular, Councillor Verbeek indicated 
the importance of improving safety at the intersection of County Road 12 and County Road 
15 in Essex. 

As a result of this discussion, Council passed the following resolution: 

Moved By Councillor Verbeek 
Seconded By Deputy Mayor Shepley  
 
That Council direct administration to send a letter of support to the Corporation of the 
County of Essex requesting that a safety audit be performed at the corner of County Road 12 
and County Road 15. 

Carried 
 
I trust you will find this satisfactory. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to 
contact the undersigned. 
Yours truly, 

 

 
 
Joseph Malandruccolo 
Director, Legal and Legislative Services/Clerk 
jmalandruccolo@essex.ca 


